ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 27th October 2011 in the Osprey Room, HFA

 Present

Joan Maxwell/ Jim Hyslop, Treasurer / Jack Murray, Chair / Jenny MacLennan, Secretary / Margaret Farmer/ Garry Bain / Margaret Paterson/ Sandra Gass/Julie Cleghorn.
1. Apologies

  
 Angela Maclean/ Roy Sinclair
Chairman Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting. 
2. Minutes of Last Meeting


The minutes were agreed with no changes.


Proposed: Margaret Paterson   Seconded: Sandra Gass
3. Matters Arising


As agreed at the last meeting all clubs were emailed to ensure all grants are applied for

BEFORE the event takes place.
4. Active Schools Co-ordinator’s report.

Julie Cleghorn ASC for the Tain area read from her quarterly report, and answered questions. Margaret Paterson asked how much of Ross and Cromarty her area covered. Julie explained that initiatives in her area may be completely different to those in other areas, but the committee appreciate the update whichever area it is from. Julie explained there is a new active schools manager, Mags Duncan, who comes to the job from an outdoor sports background. She looks forward to working with her.

Currently Julie is working in eight key areas:-

1) Recruit and retain volunteers, including cycle training.
2) Involve more young people within the umbrella of the sports leadership program. This allows 12-17 year olds to take activities within schools and act as role models for them. Included in this are Duke of Edinburgh Awards and Youth Achievement Awards. Identification of potential athletes through youth development officers.
3) Increase the quality and range of opportunities offered before and after school and during lunchtimes. This included the Inver Fun run which involved 190 children. Lunchtime activities are well supported by rural primary schools. Cross country training is offered from November.
4) Increase participation amongst under-represented groups, especially girls and young women and young people with a disability. - these include Fit for Girls, body sculpt classes, chosen by the girls themselves!

5) Development of effective pathways between school and sports clubs to support the transition from school to community sport. Ross Sutherland Rugby club are involved with after school clubs in the cluster. Inver fun run identified five local children who have gone on to join a running club locally.

6) Motivation-.Use of programmes designed to maximise engagement e.g. with London 2012, Glasgow 2014 and the Ryder Cup in 2014.
7) Working in partnership with education and sports development staff to encourage an integrated approach across PE, school sport and sport in the wider community.-possibility of local Triathlon being developed

8) Monitoring, planning, integration and management of AS programmes within Highland. - includes future of summer programmes, which were very poorly attended this year.

           5.  Correspondence – 

 1)  HDCPS Club: - was in touch regarding the rejected grant application. As Joan was on



 holiday Jenny responded stating HC guidelines in this matter.

 2)  Lochcarron Sailing Club: - sent letter of thanks for their recent grants

 3)
Tarbert Golf Club: - requested information regarding purchase of tee flags. Julie as ASC was asked for her advice regarding application. 

 4)  SALSC Questionnaire - (copy on file) Joan described her response to the SALSC     
 5)  SALSC Events: - Margaret Farmer stated that in her experience with regard to the Bowling events, that many of the other SC’s nominate teams to attend and do not hold knock out competitions as we do in Ross-shire. The events list was to be reviewed in 2012 but due to a requirement for continuity any changes could not be implemented until 2013.
6)   SALSC Conference: - Joan reported that she felt was not very this informative apart for the Seminar on writing a business plan. She also reported that some of the HSDA Committee were also becoming frustrated with SALSC. It was suggested Jack draft a letter advising them of our reluctance to support their events this year.    




 Action Jack
 7)  Inverness Rowing Club: - has invited a representative of the sports Council to their Annual awards night, The Scottish Rowing Awards on 19th November, Jack as Chair to respond.

6. Treasurer’s Report

Trust fund stands at £9588. Sports Fund stands at £22,223.18 after tonight’s grants have been allocated (£7024).  The annual charge for the website and for the email domain at Calico has been paid.  Both our funding payments of £15,460 have been received this year. During September we paid out over £4000 in grants. The high balance is a result of not having to pay expensive solicitors fees which had been anticipated after the winding up of the old R&C Sports council Ltd.

HC guidelines allow us to use 10% of their funding towards our Administration costs
By adding this to the money received for membership fees for 2010-11 this makes a total of £3,646 which can be transferred into the trust fund which is an interest earning account. 
7. New members/Membership - None
8. Grant Aid

All grants presented were approved
1)  As Highland Budokan have exceeded their limit an application for a junior member to travel to the British Championships has been referred to the Trust Fund. It was agreed to fund 50% of the allowable costs from this. 

 

2) Future applications to the trust fund for exceptional athletes may be considered at the

             discretion of the committee.

 
    
3) Grant id 040/11, Alan Sinclair won gold with his boat representing GB in Moscow.
       
4) Grant id 048/11 costs rendered were per rider, not in total. Payment updated. £762.  Agreed.



5) Grant id 050/11 Coaching for PGA level 2. Funding from Coaching Highland applied for. £200

 
Allocated. for accounting purposes until full information given.

9. Travel Fund – 

It was formally agreed by the Committee that the Travel Fund will be started this year form 1st April 


2012 as pre-approved by Jeannie Graham from the excess from the sports fund (£2000) and last
 year’s membership fees (2010-2011 of approx £2100) and that a separate bank account is to be opened for this fund.
It was also agreed that we should supplement this annually from the memberships fees by a sum of £500 and with any sponsorship or fundraising done by the sports council 
The cap on travel funding for Grant Applications will be removed with immediate effect and applications made will be considered on merit until the travel Fund is up and running in 2012. 

10. Update on website.
      Constitutions, CPP’s and accounts in electronic storage need to have two levels of access 
      Joan meeting shortly with Alan Hoseason to discuss the database. 
11. Report on the Bowling Meeting – see attached
     
Committee to approve funding and facilities, also a possibility of funding future regional events.    

Bowling clubs to be written to, to formally notify them of event. The Sports fund supported the team of bowlers representing us in the past.  This money could be used to fund the come and try event.  Indoor bowling to be targeted next winter. Copy of report to be sent to Invergordon Bowling Club who couldn’t make it on the night.


                 ACTION POINT Jim HYSLOP
12. Arrangements for awards night.
Joan explained that as we must fund this event from our membership fees it was agreed we should try and reduce the cost of the evening as much as possible. The Academy staff room is our preferred venue. Guest speaker suggestions invited. Same sub committees as last year, previous winners to be contacted to get trophies engraved before being presented.
Jan Stander was still to be invited to give a talk to all member clubs but it was felt that this should possibly be a separate night.
13. Future funding and Come-and-try events
Dingwall swimming pool re-opening end of February on schedule. Come and Try Day suggested for mid-march. Events suggested include a swim Gala, bowling, martial arts, with displays and demonstrations. Dingwall Academy facilities could be available too. Clubs to be emailed after consultation with Ian Murray and Scott Lindsay



ACTION POINT
14. HSDA /Coaching Highland update.

HSDA in process of discussing their way forward. 
It was reported that SALSC were proposing to set up regional hubs which would cover similar areas a sportscotland.  Margaret Paterson, Alan Hoseason and Joan Maxwell have drawn up a questionnaire to gather opinion on the future of The HSDA. As the response date to HSDA’s questionnaire was felt to be too soon to allow a response from the all the Sports Councils it had been agreed the next HSDA meeting be postponed until everyone has a chance to respond.


Coaching Highland – No update

15. AOCB

Joan reported that Avoch Sea Scouts who are members of the Sports Council (for their water activities only) had recently taken part in the National Scottish Scout Regatta. One of their Troop had won in the Explorer single handed dinghy event while another had won the Powerboat event. By winning this event a scout had qualified for final RYA Honda Youth RIB competition in June 2012. This is an excellent result and good representation of our area.


Garry Bain brought to the committee’s attention that the Ross-shire Pony Club has the opportunity to


host the North Cup next year. Ages of riders range from 12-25.The possibility of giving our support 


for funding for this event was raised. The committee noted a precedent had been set when we 

funded the  Henderson Bishop Curling Final.
16. Date of next meeting.

19th January 2012 in the British Legion High St Dingwall at 7.30pm
